Sunday, June 14, 2020

: North
-, Leamington ) .
’l United Please look to the Website, the Facebook group and your email inbox for any

Mennonite pdates as well as the weekly online bulletin.
Church .
If you know of someone from our congregation who does not have access to the
internet and is socially isolated, please let the pastors know so that contact can be established.

Growing Velaﬁonships, in Christ.
NLUMC Vision Statement

We have shifted our worship mode to Zoom so we can all worship together from our own homes on
Sunday at 10 am. Please check the email this week for the link. You will click on the relevant link at that time,
and zoom will automatically open on your computer or phone. You can also access the gathering by phone by
calling the relevant number. Our hope is that this will enable good interaction during worship as we see each
other's faces and hear each other's voices. We can record the service and have that available at Pickwick on
Tuesday night, as well as the link to the recording sent to you by email.

Order of Worship

Announcements

Welcome

Call to worship

Prayer

STJ #9, Come, now is the time to worship
Children’s time

Offering

Sharing and prayer

HWB #599, He leadeth me

Scripture reading — Psalm 23

Message — He leads me by quiet waters
Song — | surrender all

Benediction

Today . ..

Summer Scavenger Hunt for all our North Church families, and our junior and senior youth! Greg and
Maida are organizing a car scavenger hunt on Sunday, June 14 at 3 pm in Kingsville. Get the family together
in the car, tour Kingsville, solve a puzzle, see some faces, spread some joy. Prizes! Bring paper, pen and cell
phone. Please text Greg and Maida to be included in this fun, socially distanced outing.

Next Sunday, June 21. ..

Join us as Pastor Ken leads us in considering Psalm 23.3a: "He restores my soul."” Where are we feeling a need
of restoration in these days? How can we find, or access, our shepherd's restoration?



Church Life. ..

¢ Church Council News
Church Council wants to address the news that the Ontario government is allowing limited in person worship in
church buildings. At this point we do not anticipate worshipping in our church building this summer. Because
the limitations are so understandably stringent (a limit of a third of building capacity, no congregational singing,
children required to be with their parents at all times, no possibility of coffee time conversations, physical
distancing in and between pews, considerable additional cleaning) the risks, particularly for our vulnerable
members, seem to outweigh the benefits at this time. Just because we are allowed to gather to worship doesn't
mean we should. We will continue to worship online as Church Council monitors this situation moving forward.
The church building is now closed. The church secretary, Susan Klassen, is now working from home. If
you have any questions, please call the church office, 519-326-7928 and leave a message. The phone messages
are checked daily. Canada Post mail is picked up regularly. Emails are checked daily. The bulletin should be
available online on Friday afternoon. The pastors are also working from home. In the event of a personal
emergency, please contact Pastor Charleen at 519-329-3829, charleen@nlumc.com; or Pastor Kendall at 519-
329-1514, kendall@nlumc.com; or Pastor Ken at 519-819-3772, ken@nlumc.com.

¢ Prayer Time, Wednesday, June 17, 6:30 pm on Zoom. The link will be sent by email.

¢ Adult Education

Boundaries class: Wednesday, June 18, from 7:30-9 pm, will be our final meeting. But we haven't finished
sessions 7, 8, or 9. So if you have a preference which one we engage this week, please let Ken know by
Tuesday morning. Ken will advise the group by email Tuesday evening regarding which session we'll cover and
what to read in preparation. If you need a zoom link, please contact Ken.

¢ Donations to NLUMC. Even though we may not be attending church in the sanctuary for the next

number of Sundays, it is still good stewardship that we are receiving donations to cover weekly/monthly

expenditures. Here are three options to consider.

1) Setting up an automatic transfer - a convenient way to make regular donations to the church. Please contact
the church office to complete the necessary paperwork and provide a VOID cheque. These donations will be
processed on the 15 of each month.

2) Also, in this time of self-distancing, we are suggesting that people could send an E-transfer. On your personal
on-line banking page you would email the transfer to: Louise Neufeld, treasurer@nlumc.com. Be sure to
include your donation # in the message of the E-transfer, in order for us to credit your Donor # for your
weekly donation.

3) You can place your donation in the drop box (night deposit box) at Kindred Credit Union. Please put
NLUMC on the outside of the envelope and include a NLUMC offering envelope, if you have some at
home, and include your NLUMC member number.

4) You can also mail your donation to Kindred Credit Union, 243 Erie Street South, Leamington, ON N8H 3C1
or mail to NLUMC, 625 Road 6, RR 5 Leamington, ON N8H 3V8. Please include a NLUMC offering
envelope or instructions including your NLUMC donation # inside the mailing envelope.

Please contact Susan Klassen, office@nlumc.com; or Louise Neufeld, treasurer@nlumc.com with any

questions. Give prayerfully! Give joyfully! Give generously as God as given to you!

¢ Church Builder GICs at Kindred

An investment for you, bonus interest for your church! Kindred Credit Union offers you a unique way to invest
through Church Builder GICs. You invest in a guaranteed investment certificate (GIC) that earns a competitive
interest rate and, in return, Kindred donates an additional 0.25% interest to the church of your choice. If you are
interested in investing, please contact Kindred before June 30 and consider naming North Leamington United



Mennonite Church as the bonus interest recipient. For more information, call or visit your local branch or
kindredcu.com.

¢ Looking Forward — Appreciating where we have come...

Pastor Kendall and Pastor Charleen have been with us for two years! It is hard to believe that two years
have passed and it also feels like they have been with us for many years! As announced at the Annual General
Meeting in February the two-year mark is the time to review Pastor Charleen and Pastor Kendall’s ministry at
NLUMC. Your participation is very important for us to discern God’s call for our community. You are the
community that receives our pastors’ ministry so your feedback will help to shape and guide their work and
development as a pastor going forward. Thank you for your investment in our shared experience!

Process:

The primary method for hearing the input from you as a congregation will be through focus groups.
You are invited to participate in a guided discussion that will seek to hear your input around a set of questions
we have developed with the support of MCEC. The questions are designed to hear you speak to that which you
find most beneficial and valuable as a member of the community of faith. This method of asking questions is
sometimes referred to as appreciative inquiry. The evaluation of your responses provides very constructive
feedback both for the community and the pastors. While the questions are positively framed, the generated
outcome is a constructive set of responses that invite reflection, growth and focused effort. It shares items that
are seen very positively currently and invites questions as to why other aspects of ministry are not mentioned in
this way and how strengths can be leveraged for future growth.

The Personnel Team, Helga Enns, Victor Huebert and Joanne Brown, will be reaching out to NLUMC
members to lead focus groups that will meet in September/October. These focus group leaders will be members
of a short term committee, the Pastoral Review Team.

Focus group leaders will be inviting you to participate in a group session at their home, or virtually via
video technology. It is our hope that all members of the congregation can participate in a focus group session.
If you are not able to, you may submit your responses individually to the Personnel Team members, preferably
via email and with your signature. We are having a conversation together and so we want to talk for ourselves
and the focus groups are optimum for also allowing us to hear how others are thinking too. Each voice is
important so creating opportunities for participation will make sure your input is gathered.

The work of the Pastoral Review Team will be to evaluate what is gathered through this process and
report first to the pastor and then council who will share the results with you as a congregation.

Preparation:

We invite you to prepare for the focus group and/or the responding to the questions by prayerfully inviting God
to help you listen and speak well into this important exercise. (Your prayers for the leaders of the process are
much appreciated too.) We invite you to also read the NLUMC Pastor job description so that you know how
Pastor Kendall and Pastor Charleen are currently working in our congregation. This will help you to see and
evaluate the contributions the pastors are making.

While this is a process of hearing your voice, it is also a process for us to listen:

e to hear what others value,

e to hear how God is working through us that is responding to needs within our setting, and

e to hear how being part of this community is a way that we are participating in God’s work of saving a
world in need of love, healing and peace.

The questions that we will consider in this review process:

1. Describe a time in the past year [or other period being reviewed] when you felt especially pleased to be
part of this congregation and its mission and ministry. What did you value most about the congregation
in that situation?

2. Recall a time in the pastor's ministry [during the period being reviewed] when you felt s/he was at
her/his best. Describe that situation. What was it about the pastor's ministry that you especially
appreciated or found to be particularly effective?

3. From your perspective, what are the two or three most important contributions that the pastor is
currently making to this congregation’s mission and ministry?
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4. Given your knowledge of the pastor's gifts and our congregation's current vision and expectations:

a. Where do you think the pastor should be focusing his/her energies over the next several years? (If
possible, explain your thinking in terms of the congregation’s vision and expectations.)

b. In which area(s) would you like to see the pastor grow in ministry?

c. What gifts does the pastor have that we are not using, which could contribute to our spiritual growth
and to the mission and vision of our congregation?

d. How can we as a congregation strengthen our pastor’s ministry and our ministry as pastor and
congregation together?

5. Name two or three places where you believe God’s Spirit is moving, calling us as a congregation to
grow spiritually and in our ministry and mission. If the congregation discerned the same, what role
might the pastor play in leading us in these directions? What role might the congregation play?

6. Is there anything else we would benefit from hearing from you with respect to the pastors’ ministry at
NLUMC?

Putting it together:
1. In what area of our congregational life and ministry would you like to see more growth?
a. What role might Pastors Kendall and Charleen play helping lead us in these directions?
b. What role might the congregation play?

If you have any questions about the process or how you can become involved, please contact any member of the
Personnel Team.

Helga Enns —

Victor Huebert —

Joanne Brown —

Community/Conference Events. . .

¢ UMEI Christian High News

Register for the 2020/2021 School Year. There are still spaces at UMEI Christian High School for the
2020/2021 school year, and we’d love to have you join us! Questions? E-mail sarahwiens88@gmail.com or call
226-350-0565.

¢ Southwestern Ontario Gleaners News

We are currently finishing up week one of our re-opening. We purposely had just a few volunteers each
day to help with packaging. This coming week, we want to get back on our processing line where we can have a
few more daily volunteers. If you are interested in coming back to volunteer or would like to start, please let us
know so we can schedule you.

Part of our safety measures for COVID 19 includes having two morning shifts, Monday-Friday: 8-10
and 10-12 (The Tuesday afternoon shift will be cancelled for now). Please let us know which of the shifts and
which day you can attend.

Other safety measures include having less people on the line to insure physical distancing. We are also
providing masks and face shields which are mandatory. We have taken many measures to keep staff, volunteers
and the food safe.

If you are not well and are feeling any symptoms of COVID 19, or if you have been around anyone who
has or may have COVID 19, you will not be allowed to volunteer at this time. We ask you to self-assess and
make sure you are fit to volunteer and are not at high risk of getting the virus.

If you have any concerns or questions, please do not hesitate to call me.

Thank you for all your patience during this unprecedented time. We continue to pray for those who are
sick and struggling with this virus. We assure you that the health and safety of all our volunteers is of utmost
importance. . . Joel Epp, General Manager



Junior Youth!

What's in Your Web? We're planning some fun zoom nights for our Junior Youth, bringing the
content that would have been part of MCEC's Junior Youth retreat this spring. We have some
short videos, activities and opportunities to respond. We are looking forward to seeing you
(online!) for three weeks of What's in Your Web? Tuesday, June 16 at 7 pm.

Senior Youth

You asked, we've responded! We are setting up a virtual coffee time on Zoom just for our
NLUMC Senior youth. Don't worry if you don't know everyone, we don't bite! Lindsey Ecker will
be our special host on our coffee time, Tuesday, June 16 at 8:30 pm. We want to hear how you
are doing in these strange pandemic times. Lindsey will be ready with HouseParty so we should
be able to have some fun. RSVP is appreciated.

Topic: Youth Virtual Coffee Time (Lindsey will be ready with HouseParty)

Time: June 16, 2020, 8:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Check your email for Zoom link.

Prayer List. ..

Neighbouring Congregation — Today area churches are praying for Templo Christiano La Buena Semilla
and their pastor Saul Hernandez.

Each week MCEC, Mennonite Church Eastern Canada, prays for one of our congregations. This week we
are praying for Toronto Chinese Mennonite Church in Toronto, Ontario.

Please pray for Serena DiLaudo, Marco DiLaudo, and Tahlia DiLaudo as they prepare for their baptism.

If you are aware of any needs within our congregation, or in case of emergency,
contact Pastor Charleen at 519-329-3829
Pastor Kendall at 519-329-1514 or
Pastor Ken at 519-819-3772.

Pastors
Cell 519-329-3829 ... Charleen Jongejan Harder ...............ccccccuceee. charleen@nlumc.com
cell 519-329-1514 .o, Kendall Jongejan Harder ... kendall@nlumc.com
Cell 519-819-3772 ., Ken Driedger ... ken@nlumc.com
Church phone: 519-326-7928 ...ttt Email: office@nlumc.com

Facebook: North Leamington United Mennonite Church
Office hours: closed until further notice



